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1. Welcome and presentation of the members of the outgoing Board of directors
The President, Marc Cloes, welcomed the members to the AIESEP General Assembly. He expressed his thanks to the outgoing Board, thanking them for their service to AIESEP.
The President formally thanked the Secretary General, Mary O’Sullivan, and Treasurer, Uwe Pühse, for their work on the executive committee of the AIESEP Board. 
The President formally thanked Eileen McEvoy, Cassandra Iannucci, Sebastian Ludyga, and Bryan McCullick for their support to AIESEP. It was noted that their work was undertaken in a voluntary capacity.
The President expressed his thanks to the organizing committees for the AIESEP 2015, 2016, 2017, and 2018 conferences/congress. 
2. Approval of reports
It was explained that the reports of the President, Secretary General and AIESEP sub-committees were made available through the AIESEP website and the membership unanimously agreed to approve these reports. 
3. Financial report
The Treasurer, Uwe Pühse, presented the financial report (see Appendix A – separate PDF file). 
4. Report of the Internationalisation Sub-committee
See item 2, above. 
5. Report of the Research and Scientific Meetings Sub-committee
See item 2, above. 
6. Report of the Marketing and Recruitment Sub-committee
See item 2, above. 
7. Report of the Member Relations and Fellowship Sub-committee
See item 2, above.
8. Election of the board members
8.1. Presentation of the process
The election process was explained by the Secretary General. The vote counters were introduced. It was explained that the Secretary General would act as an independent observer as she was not a candidate for re-election. 
8.2. Presentation of the applicants
The Secretary General introduced each candidate for the new board. Each candidate then had 60 seconds to briefly address the delegates.  There were 17 candidates for institutional representation and 11 applicants for individual representation on the Board.
8.3. Verification of each member’s status and distribution of voting papers 
Each member’s status was approved and voting papers were distributed as appropriate. 
8.4. Vote
In accordance with the voting guidelines, each member voted for either institutional or individual candidates, depending on his/her voting rights. The votes were collected and counted. 
Decision: The new representatives of individual members on the AIESEP Board of Directors 2018-2022 were announced as follows: 
Ben Dyson
Erin Gerlach
Deniz Hunuck
Tristan Wallhead

Decision: The new representatives of institutional members on the AIESEP Board of Directors 2018-2022 were announced as follows: 
University of Padua- Attilio Carraro
University College Cork -Fiona Chambers
National Taiwan Normal University – Chin-wei Chang
University of Liège – Marc Cloes
The Josef Pilsudski University of Physical Education – Renata Czarniecka
Chinese University of Hong Kong - Amy Sau-Ching Ha
University of Jyväskylä – Pilvikki Heinikaro Johansson
University of Limerick- Ann MacPhail
University of Queensland – Louise McCuaig
University of Lisbon – Marcos Onofre
University of Basel – Uwe Pühse
University of Sherbrroke – Sylvain Turcotte

9. Election of the President and Secretary General
Marc Cloes explained that during the last board meeting himself (Marc Cloes) and Fiona Chambers has agreed to serve as AIESEP President and Secretary General respectively, should they be re-elected.
A vote was held proposing the Marc Cloes be elected as AIESEP President and Fiona Chambers be elected as Secretary General. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Decision: Marc Cloes will serve as AIESEP President 2018-2022 and Fiona Chambers will serve as AIESEP Secretary General 2018-2022. 
10. Miscellaneous
Newly-re-elected AIESEP President, Marc Cloes, and Secretary General, Fiona Chambers, expressed their gratitude and excitement for the future of AIESEP.
Marc Cloes expressed his sincere gratitude, on behalf of the Board, to the outgoing Board members, and especially to the outgoing Secretary General, Mary O’Sullivan. 
The President closes the General Assembly. 
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